
 
 

Recommendation letter  

Dear Members of the Admissions Committee, 

 

I am Suman Kumar Adhikary, a postdoctoral researcher at the University 

of Oulu, writing to highly recommend Rahul Kumar for admission to your 

esteemed Master's program in Data Science or related subject areas. I have 

known Rahul since 2016, during the time I was pursuing my Master of 

Science and PhD in Civil Engineering at Kaunas University of Technology, 

where I studied from 2016 to 2022. Rahul completed his undergraduate 

studies in Mechanical Engineering and Design at the same university from 

2015 to 2019. 

 

During my master’s and PhD studies, I had the privilege of closely 

collaborating with Rahul on various academic and research projects. 

Although Rahul was studying Mechanical Engineering, he proved his 

strong skills and profound understanding of mathematical modelling and 

data management. His ability to apply these skills effectively in diverse 

scenarios was impressive, reflecting his adaptability and depth of 

knowledge. His approach to complex problems with clear and innovative 

solutions sets him apart as a candidate with great potential for advanced 

studies. 

 

Rahul has expressed a strong desire to pursue a Master's degree and 

subsequently a PhD, with a keen interest in research. His dedication to 

learning and exploring new areas of study is exemplary. In our collaborative 

work on imaging technology for detecting the structural and microstructural 

performance of concrete, Rahul's enthusiasm and intellectual curiosity were 

instrumental in the progress we made. 

 

I have no doubt that Rahul will excel in your program. His strong analytical 

skills, work experience in data science, and unwavering commitment to 

research make him an outstanding candidate for your Master's program in 

data science or related areas. I am confident that he will make significant 

contributions to your academic community and beyond. 

 

Thank you for considering Rahul Kumar's application. I am certain that he 

will be an asset to your institution, and I wholeheartedly recommend him 

for admission. 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you require any further information. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Suman Kumar Adhikary  

Postdoctoral researcher  

University of Oulu  

https://www.oulu.fi/en/researchers/suman-kumar-adhikary  

Email: suman.adhikary@oulu.fi  

Contact number: +358 503439875 
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